Barbara Jane Haas (1934-1998)

Name: Sex: Custom Id: Father: Mother: Spouse (1): Spouse (2): Barbara Jane Haas^{1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14} Female ID0382 August Haas (1894-1943) Mabel Marie Worthen (1899-1978) Larry Arnold Rude (1937-) John Wesley Mock (1938-2021)



Barbara Jane Haas, c. 1952, age 18

Individual Events and Attributes

Individual Events and Attributes				
Birth:	 Birth Place: Indiana [2] [3] Age 5 (1940) [2] Age 15 (Apr 1950) [3] Source List: [1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 190 [2] 1940 US Census, August Haas 	uncie, Delaware County, Indiana [1]	c. 1952, Barbara Haas HS Graduation Photo	
Alternate Name:		Bobby Jane Haas		
Alternate Name:		Barbara Jane Rude		
	Name Type: Married		19ma	
	- Name: Barbara J. Rude [1]			
	SourceList:			
Alternate Name:	[1] 1960 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5565-003.pdf, Page 446 Barbara Mock			
	Name Type: Married	Baibara Mock	001	
			1 - 5	
	 Name: Barbara J Mock [1] Mrs. John (Barbara) Mock [2] 			
	SourceList:			
	 1975 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5566.txt, page 358 Obituary, Mabel Worthen Haas Crabill, ID0378, Doc0666.pdf 			
	[2] Oblivary, Madel worthell Haa	s Crabin, 1D0578, D000000.pdf		
Residence:	15 Apr 1934 (age 0)	1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie,	1071 Det al 1071	
		Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{5,6,7,8,9,10,12,13,22}	c. 1971, Barb, abt 1971	
	Living with parents	States		

22 May 2023

Residence:	1 Apr 1935 (age 0)	1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ¹¹	
Census:	30 Apr 1940 (age 6)	1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ¹¹	
	living with her parents	1998, Barbara headstone	
Daughter:	30 Apr 1940 (age 6)	Barbara Jane Haas appeared in the census in the household of August Haas and Mabel Marie Worthen on 30 April 1940 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.	
Misc.:	17 Sep 1940 (age 6)	Book given to Barbara from her mother; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ²³	
Daughter:	Aug 1941 (age 7)	Barbara Jane Haas Traveled in August 1941 in Michigan, United States,	
Daughter:	23 Aug 1943 (age 9)	Barbara Jane Haas Social Security Child Benefits for Barbara on 23 August 1943 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.	
Daughter:	4 Nov 1943 (age 9)	Barbara Jane Haas attended a NHV Club meeting on 4 November 1943 in Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.	
Residence:	Apr 1949 (age 14-15)	1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ¹⁴	
Occupation:	Apr 1950 (age 15-16)	Not Employed; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ¹⁴	
Daughter:	Apr 1950 (age 15-16)	Barbara Jane Haas appeared in the census in the household of Mabel Marie Worthen in April 1950 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.	
Graduation:	5 Jun 1952 (age 18)	Muncie, Detaware, Indiana, Omicei Battes. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{1,24,25,26,27}	
	<u>Muncie Central High School</u> :		
	Location: - Original: (1868-1915) - 2nd Location: SW Corner of High and Adams (1915-1974) - New Location: 801 N. Walnut St., Muncie, Indiana 47305 (1974-Present)		
	Coordinates: - 2nd Location: (Circa 1938) 40.191920606056705, -85.3878744035184 - (40°11'30.91"N, 85°23'16.35"W) - New Location: 40.201839201803864, -85.38749056560997 Web Tags: - Muncie Central High School (2022): <u>https://chs.muncie.k12.in.us/</u> - Wikipedia: <u>https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Muncie Central High School</u> Notes: - Muncie High School was opened in 1868 - Renamed Muncie Central High School in 1881		
Education:	aft 5 Jun 1952 (age 18) Attended Ball State University	-; Ball State University, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{25,28}	
Occupation:	1953 (age 18-19) - Typ Public Ofc Serv Co [1]	typist; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ⁵	
	SourceList: [1] 1953 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc	5558.pdf Page 216	
Occupation:	1955 (age 20-21) - " She is employed at the American Tran - clk American Transport [2] [3] [4] [5] [6		

Individual Summary Report

C o J; \$	15 Nov 1956 (age 22) Col. 7: At Madison and Sixth streets at 10:05 p.m wyned by Farl Frederick Louisbury 43, 167	Auto Accident; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ³⁰	
	ane Haas, 1927 E. 17th St., collided. Damage in the crash, with both autos north 5100 to the Lounsbury car and \$300 to the F vas blamed on the wet pavement.	23 Meeker Ave., and Barbara hbound, was listed at	
[,	[Accident occurred, 10:05 pm, Thursday, 15 Nov 1956]		
Misc.: I	Dec 1959 (age 25)	Newspaper ad for '55 Ford Hardtop; 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ³¹	
Daughter: 1	Jul 1972 (age 38)	Barbara Jane Haas Special Birthday Party and reunion for Mabel on 1 July 1972 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.	
Heir: 8	3 Sep 1972 (age 38)	Barbara Jane Haas was named as an heir in the will of Mabel Marie Worthen on 8 September 1972 in Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States together with Marjorie Ruth Haas, Norma Louise Haas, Olive Jean Haas and Wilma Neoma Haas	
- S	 1975 (age 40-41) Occupation: teletype opr Warner Gear [1 Source List: 1] 1975 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5 		
 <u>y</u>	 Warner Gear:		
Location : - Plant and Main Office: St. Rd. 32, East of Muncie Between CR 325W and S. Glendale Dr. on the South Side (Gone now - Main Office (Old):			
C - -			
	Notes: Division of Borg Warner		
Daughter: J	ful 1975 (age 41)	Barbara Jane Haas Special Birthday Party in July 1975 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.	
Witness: 1	17 Aug 1986 (age 52)	Barbara Jane Haas Attended First Valentin Haas Family Reunion on 17 August 1986 in Jonesboro, Grant, Indiana, United States.	
Occupation: 1 1 1	22 Jun 1993 (age 59) 953: Typist Public Office Service Co., Mu 955, 1958, 1959: Clerk, American Transpo 971: Teletypist [1] 975: Teletype Operator, Warner Gear - Mu	-; Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{33,34} -; Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{25,32,35,36,37,38,39} ncie ort - Muncie	

[1] Indiana, Marriage Certificates, 1958-2005, Barbara Rude and John Mock, Doc4138.pdf

U.S. Social Security		312-34-0230 ^{20,40}		
Number: Correspondence: FSFT#:		Postcards Sent, Received or mentioned on ⁴¹ L637-ZT3		
Parents:		August Haas and Mabel Marie Worthen ^{4,11,13,14}		
	 Father: August Haas [2] [3] Mother: Mabel Marie Worthen 			
	- Daughter of Head of Household (August			
	 Living in August and Mabel Haas Housel Parents born U. S. [4] 	hold [1]		
	- Living in the Mabel M. Haas Household	"Daughter" (Apr 1950) [4]		
	Source List:			
	[1] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377[2] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377 (Hartford)			
	[3] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Star, 1	8 July), Doc3987.pdf (A)		
	[4] 1950 US Census, Mabel M. Haas, ID00	15 Household, Doc6303.pdf		
Education:		-; Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United		
Education.		States ^{14,42}		
	- Highest School Grade: S 10 - Not finishe	ed this grade [yet] - Attended school since Feb [1950] Yes [1]		
	Source List:	Source List: [1] 1950 US Census, Mabel M. Haas, ID0015 Household, Doc6303.pdf (D)		
	[1] 1750 05 census, maber m. maas, 1200	is notsenoid, becosos.pdf (b)		
Description:		Tall, Green Eyes		
Description:	- Tall - Green Eves - (Looks like she had green e			
Description: Death:		Tall, Green Eyes yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43}		
-	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media		
-	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3.18,20,25,43}		
-	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media		
-	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} aderson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1]		
-	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] Death Place: Home, 1702 E. 45th St., Ar Source List:	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} aderson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1]		
Death:	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] Death Place: Home, 1702 E. 45th St., Ar Source List: [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Unknown 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} aderson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1]		
-	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] Death Place: Home, 1702 E. 45th St., Ar Source List: [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} Iderson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1] Doc3603.pdf Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana, United		
Death:	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] Death Place: Home, 1702 E. 45th St., Ar Source List: [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Unknown 22 Aug 1998 Burial Date: 22 Aug 1998 [1] 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} aderson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1] , Doc3603.pdf Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana, United States ^{18,25,43,44,45,46,47,48}		
Death:	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] Death Place: Home, 1702 E. 45th St., Ar Source List: [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Unknown 22 Aug 1998 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} aderson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1] , Doc3603.pdf Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana, United States ^{18,25,43,44,45,46,47,48}		
Death:	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] Death Place: Home, 1702 E. 45th St., An Source List: [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Unknown 22 Aug 1998 Burial Date: 22 Aug 1998 [1] Cemetery: Garden of Memory Cemetery Plot: Garden of Miracles West, Lot 661 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} ederson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1] , Doc3603.pdf Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana, United States ^{18,25,43,44,45,46,47,48} [1]		
Death:	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] Death Place: Home, 1702 E. 45th St., Ar Source List: Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Unknown Aug 1998 Burial Date: 22 Aug 1998 [1] Cemetery: Garden of Memory Cemetery Plot: Garden of Miracles West, Lot 661 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} ederson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1] , Doc3603.pdf Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana, United States ^{18,25,43,44,45,46,47,48} [1]		
Death:	 Green Eyes - (Looks like she had green e 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) Cause: 7 pm of Lung Cancer Death Date: 19 Aug 1998 [1] Death Time: 7 pm [1] Death Place: Home, 1702 E. 45th St., An Source List: [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Unknown 22 Aug 1998 Burial Date: 22 Aug 1998 [1] Cemetery: Garden of Memory Cemetery Plot: Garden of Miracles West, Lot 661 	yes according to this picture, 1971) Ph11332-004.jpg - See Fact Media Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States ^{3,18,20,25,43} ederson, Madison County, Indiana [1] - Death Cause: Metastatic Lung Carcinoma [1] , Doc3603.pdf Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana, United States ^{18,25,43,44,45,46,47,48} [1] , Doc3603.pdf		

Marriage (1)

Spouse: Children: Marriage:	Larry Arnold Rude (1937-) Garry Allen Rude (1961-2015) 17 Oct 1959 (age 25) St. Paul's Methodist Church	Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{1,16,17,29,49,50}	Spouse: Larry Arnold Rude, 1967, age 29
Residence (family):	1960 (age 25-26) - Residence: 104 Clair Mar Court [1]	Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{29,51}	
			6
	[1] 1960 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5565-003.pdf, Page 446		6
Residence (family):	May 1961 (age 27) 2012 S. Pershing	Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ⁵²	
Divorce:	bef 27 Feb 1971 (age 36) ⁵³		Son: Garry Allen Rude, c. 1971, age 10



c. 1959, Barbara & Larry



c. 1962, Barbara, Garry



1959, Larry, Sue, Barbara, Wilma, Unknown, Mabel, Janet at right

Marriage (2)

Spouse: Marriage:	John Wesley Mock (1938-2021) 27 Feb 1971 (age 36) - Marriage Date: 27 Feb 1971 - Marriage Place: Muncie, Delaware Cour Source List:	Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{16,17,18,49,53,54} nty, Indiana	
Residence (family):	1975 (age 40-41) - Residence: Rt 1 Bx 221a Albany In [1]	Albany, Delaware, Indiana, United States ³²	Spouse: John Wesley Mock, 1994, age 56
Residence (family): Misc. (Fam): Residence (family): Residence (family):	 [1] 1975 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc Address: Rt 1, Box 221A Mar 1978 (age 43) 17 Aug 1986 (age 52) Aug 1988 (age 54) bef 19 Aug 1998 (age 64) 	 5566.txt, page 358 Albany, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁵⁵ attended Haas Reunion; Jonesboro, Grant, Indiana, U Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁵⁷ Anderson, Madison, Indiana, United States²⁰ 	nited States ⁵⁶

Individual Note 1

- Name: Barbara Jane Haas [1] [2] [3]
- Name: Barbara J. Haas [4] [5] [6] [7] [8] [9][13]
- Name: Barbara Haas [10] [11] [12]
- White [10] [13]
- Female [10] [13]

- Photos, Documents, Family Search/Memories: https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/memories/L637-ZT3

Source List:

- [1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940 Doc3602.pdf
- [2] Autograph Book, Norma Haas, 1936, Doc5042.pdf, page 19
- [3] News Art Barb Haas, Larry Rude, Wedding announcement, Doc5312.pdf
- [4] 1953 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5558.pdf Page 216
- [5] 1955 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5559.pdf, PDF Page 2, Page 193
- [6] 1956 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5561.pdf, page 219, PDF Page 2
- [7] 1958 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5563.pdf, Page 185, PDF Page 2

- [8] 1959 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5564.pdf, page 202, PDF page 2
- [9] 1957 Muncie City Directory, PDF Page 2, Record Page 194, Doc5637.pdf
- [10] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377 Household, Doc5667.pdf
- [11] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Muncie Evening Press), Doc5378.pdf (A)
- [12] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Star, 18 July), Doc3987.pdf (A)
- [13] 1950 US Census, Mabel M. Haas, ID0015 Household, Doc6303.pdf (D)¹⁴

Individual Note 2

Web Tag: Barbara Jane Haas Page URL: <u>http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Haas/Barbara-Haas-Index.htm</u> Note:

Individual Note 3

Web Tag: FamilySearch Profile URL: <u>https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/details/L637-ZT3</u> Note:

Individual Note 4

Web Tag: Find a Grave Memorial URL: <u>https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/69127988</u> Note:

Individual Note 5

Web Tag: MRM Page URL: <u>http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php</u> Note:

Sources

- 1. "Planning to Marry" Barbara Jane Haas and Larry Rude. Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 11 Oct 1959, page 12. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252222153, accessed 28 Aug 2019, Doc5312.pdf.
- 2. Autograph Book, Norma Louise Haas, ID0006. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 1936. Scanned 16 Jan 2019. Doc5042.pdf, PDF page 19.
- 3. "U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007" Original data: Social Security Applications and Claims, 1936-2007. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 26 July 2015, Barbara Jane Haas.
- "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 7 July 2016. Barbara Jane Haas, 15 Apr 1934, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Doc3602.pdf.
- 1953 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line, w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1953. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1954. www.ancestry.com, accessed 14 Jan 2020. Doc5558.pdf.
- 1955 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1955. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1955. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Jan 2020, Doc5559.pdf.
- 1956 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1956. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1956. www.ancestry.com, accessed 16 Jan 2020, Doc5561.pdf.
- 1958 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1958. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1958. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 Jan 2020, Doc5563.pdf.
- 9. 1959 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's

Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1959. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1959. www.ancestry.com, accessed 18 Jan 2020, Doc5564.pdf.

- Muncie City Directory, 1957. Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Indiana) City Directory 1957. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1957. "U.S. City Directories" https://www.myheritage.com/research/record-10705-445935969/august-haas-in-us-citydirectories, accessed 5 March 2020. Doc5637.pdf.
- 1940 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, SD 10, ED 18-3, Sheet 26B, Ward 1, Enumeration Date: 30 Apr 1940. Line 48, 1927 E. 17th St., Dwelling 620, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T-627_1037. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 25 March 2020. Doc5667.pdf.
- 12. Obituary, "August Haas, Foreman at Ball Bros. Co., Dies" (August Haas, ID0377), Muncie Evening Press (Muncie, Indiana), 17 July 1943, Page 7, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249326172/, accessed 9 May 2020. Doc5378.pdf.
- Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, 18 July 1943. "August Haas Dead; Lingering Illness" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 July 1943, page 3, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/248650287/ (accessed 10 May 2020), Doc3987-003.pdf.
- 1950 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, ED 18-10, Sheet No. 10, Enumeration Date: 5 Apr 1950, Enumerator: Julia Y. Bradburn, Line 15, 1927 E. 17th St, House No. 89, Mabel M. Haas, ID0378 Household. Original data:Department of Commerce. Bureau of the Census. 1913-1/1/1972. Population Schedules for the 1950 Census, 1950 - 1950. Washington, DC. www.ancestry.com (accessed 1 Apr 2022), Doc6303.pdf.
- 15. Bible, William Alfred Worthen, ID0386 Family, Including Haas Family entries. Images scanned from photocopied pages. Acc000675/Doc0659.pdf, photocopies of Bible pages.
- 16. Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf, Pg 18.
- 17. Bible belonging to August Haas, ID0377 and Mabel Worthen Haas, ID0378., Philadelphia, PA: A.J. Holman Co., nd, Repository: RobbHaas Archives, Doc1096.pdf, PDF Page 5.
- "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 9 July 2016. Barbara J. Mock, 19 Aug 1998. Doc3603.pdf.
- 19. Autobiography of Norma Haas Robbins, ID0006. Yorktown, Indiana, 1992. Acc000502/Doc0406.pdf.
- 20. US Social Security Administration, "Social Security Death Index", database, Social Security Death Index, database on-line, www.ancestry.com, accessed 24 Nov 2011. Entry for Barbara J. Mock, 312-34-0230; Original Data: U.S. Social Security Administration. Acc001992.
- 21. Newspaper Article, "Births" The Muncie Evening Press, 19 Apr 1934, page 7, Col. 4. Birth of Barbara Jane Haas. www.newspapers.com, accessed 16 Aug 2017.
- 22. Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, Hartford City Newspaper, July 1943. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archives, Doc0566.pdf.
- 23. Book, Gulliver's Travels by Johathan Swift. Given to Barbara by her Mother, 17 Sept 1940. Acc000064/Doc0663.pdf.
- 24. Newspaper Article, "A Reunion of Family . . ." Norma, Wilma, Olive, Marjorie and Barbara Haas, Muncie Star, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, abt 1986. Acc002624/Doc1547.pdf.
- 25. Obituary, Barbara J. Mock. Anderson Herald Bulletin, Anderson, Madison County, Indiana, 21 Aug 1998. Acc001041/ Doc0661.pdf.
- 26. Education Record, Graduation Invitation, Barbara Jane Haas, ID0382. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 5 June 1952. In possession of Mabel Worthen Haas Crabill, ID0378 at her death. Acc002755/Doc1699.pdf.
- 27. Yearbook, Barbara Jane Haas. 1952 Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Page 31, 32. "U.S., School Yearbooks, 1880-2012" [database on-line]. www.ancestry.com, accessed 8 July 2016. Doc3604.pdf.
- 28. Financial Record, Account Book, 1962, 1963. Mabel Worthen Haas Crabill. With a letter and receipts. Acc000955/ Doc2162.pdf.
- 29. Newspaper Article, "Miss Barbara Haas Weds Larry A. Rude", Muncie Star, 1 Nov 1959, page 2B, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252857454, accessed 17 July 2019, Doc5254.pdf.
- 30. Ibid. "Wet Streets take toll of Autos" Muncie Star, 16 Nov 1956, page 8, Col. 7. https://www.newspapers.com/ image/249554761, accessed 17 July 2019. Ph12468.jpg.
- 31. Ibid. Classified Ad. Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 14 Dec 1959, Page 11, Col. 4, https://www.newspapers.com/ image/252888789, accessed 17 July 2019.
- 32. 1975 Polk Muncie City Directory. Repository: Hamilton East Public Library. Polk Muncie City Directory, 1975. R. L. Polk & Co., Taylor, Michigan, 1975, Doc5566-InfoSheet.txt.
- 33. ID0001 Personal Knowledge, Timeline WCR DB.
- 34. Journal of ID0001, 22 June 1993.
- 35. City Directory, 1955, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Mabel M. Haas. Database Online "U.S. City Directories, 1821-1989", page 193. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Sept 2013. Acc002923.
- 36. Ibid. 1953, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Mabel Worthen Haas and others. Database Online "U.S. City Directories,

1821-1989", page 176. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Sept 2013. Acc002929.

- 37. Ibid. 1956, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Mabel M. Haas and others. Database Online "U.S. City Directories, 1821-1989", page 219, 220. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Sept 2013. Acc002924.
- 38. Ibid. 1958, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Mabel M. Haas and others. Database Online "U.S. City Directories, 1821-1989", page 186. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Sept 2013. Acc002925.
- Ibid. 1959, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Mabel Worthen Haas and others. Database Online "U.S. City Directories, 1821-1989", page 202. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Sept 2013. Acc002931.
- 40. "U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007" Original data: Social Security Applications and Claims, 1936-2007. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 24 Feb 2018. Barbara Jane Haas.
- 41. Loose Postcards (129) To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards_Loose.htm) Acc002820, PC-059, 060, 072, 075, 090, 098, 100, 101, 107, 108, 110, 121.
- 42. Yearbook, Barbara Jane Haas, 1950 Muncie Central High School Yearbook, page 64, row 9. "U.S., School Yearbooks, 1880-2012" [database on-line]. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 July 2016. Doc3605.pdf.
- 43. Obituary, Barbara J. Mock. StarPress (Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana), Aug 1998. Photocopy. Acc001042/Doc0661.pdf.
- 44. Web Page, RobbHaas, Gardens of Memory Cemetery Page.
- 45. Map, Gardens of Memory. Gardens and Family Burial Locations. Oct 2014. Map: Google Map. Text added. Acc003219/ Doc2436.pdf.
- 46. Death Record, Funeral Card. Barbara Jane Haas Mock. 22 Aug 1998. Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Acc001062/ Doc0662.pdf.
- 47. Find a Grave Memorial, Mock, Barbara Jane Haas, ID0382Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/ memorial/69127988/barbara-jane-mock: accessed 22 May 2023), memorial page for Barbara Jane "Barb" Haas Mock (15 Apr 1934–19 Aug 1998), Find a Grave Memorial ID 69127988, citing Gardens of Memory, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, USA; Maintained by RobbHaas (contributor 47499592).
- 48. Headstone Inscription, Barbara J. Mock -Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Garden of Miracles West, Lot 661. Research Trip, 28 Sept 2014. Acc003219.
- 49. Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas, ID0379 (Jonesboro, Indiana: Wilma Haas Lucas, Aug 2003) Doc0536.pdf, page 6.
- 50. Newspaper Article, "Marriage License Applications" Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 14 Oct 1959, Page 13, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252222397, accessed 17 July 2019.
- 1960 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1960. R. L. Polk & Co, Cincinnati, Ohio, 1961. www.ancestry.com, accessed 18 Jan 2020, Doc5565.pdf.
- 52. Newspaper Article, Muncie Star/Press May 1961. "City and County Statistics". Acc001306/Ph7253.jpg.
- 53. "Indiana, Marriage Certificates, 1917-2000" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Marriage Certificates, 1958–2005. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 16 March 2017. John Mock and Barbara Haas Rude, 27 Feb 971, Delaware County, Indiana. Doc4138.pdf.
- 54. Lucas, Wilma, The Haas Family, 1992. (Jonesboro, Indiana: Author, 1992; Bk3397/Doc3186.pdf, Pg 16.
- 55. "Mabel M. Crabill Succumbs at 78; Services Thursday" Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), Wednesday, 15 March 1978, Page 8, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252458805/, accessed 30 May 2020, Doc0666.pdf.
- 56. Document, Misc, Invitation to Haas Family Reunion, 17 Aug 1986, Jonesboro, Grant County, Indina. Home of Wilma Haas Lucas ID0379. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers. Acc001946/Ph8162-001, 002.jpg.
- 57. Ibid. Guest Register for the Haas Reunion, 21 Aug 1988 Jonesboro, Grant County, Indiana. (Acc001451) Ph8147-005.jpg.

Bibliography

ID0001 Personal Knowledge.

- "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900– 2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "Indiana, Marriage Certificates, 1917-2000" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Marriage Certificates, 1958–2005. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "Mabel M. Crabill Succumbs at 78; Services Thursday" Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), Wednesday, 15 March 1978, Page 8, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252458805/, accessed 30 May 2020, Doc0666.pdf.
- "Planning to Marry" Barbara Jane Haas and Larry Rude. Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 11 Oct 1959, page 12. https:// www.newspapers.com/image/252222153, accessed 28 Aug 2019, Doc5312.pdf.
- "U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007" Original data: Social Security Applications and Claims, 1936-2007. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- 1940 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, SD 10, ED 18-3, Sheet 26B, Ward 1, Enumeration Date: 30 Apr 1940. Line 48, 1927 E. 17th St., Dwelling 620, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T-627_1037. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 25 March 2020. Doc5667.pdf.
- 1950 US Census.
- 1953 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line, w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1953. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1954. www.ancestry.com, accessed 14 Jan 2020. Doc5558.pdf.
- 1955 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1955. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1955. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Jan 2020, Doc5559.pdf.
- 1956 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1956. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1956. www.ancestry.com, accessed 16 Jan 2020, Doc5561.pdf.
- 1958 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1958. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1958. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 Jan 2020, Doc5563.pdf.
- 1959 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1959. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1959. www.ancestry.com, accessed 18 Jan 2020, Doc5564.pdf.
- 1960 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1960. R. L. Polk & Co, Cincinnati, Ohio, 1961. www.ancestry.com, accessed 18 Jan 2020, Doc5565.pdf.
- 1975 Polk Muncie City Directory. Repository: Hamilton East Public Library. Polk Muncie City Directory, 1975. R. L. Polk & Co., Taylor, Michigan, 1975, Doc5566-InfoSheet.txt.
- Autobiography of Norma Haas Robbins, ID0006. Yorktown, Indiana, 1992. Acc000502/Doc0406.pdf.
- Autograph Book, Norma Louise Haas, ID0006. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 1936. Scanned 16 Jan 2019. Doc5042.pdf.
- Bible, Haas, August, ID0377 & Mabel Worthen Haas, ID0378 Family, Doc1096.pdf.
- Bible, William Alfred Worthen, ID0386 Family, Including Haas Family entries. Images scanned from photocopied pages. Acc000675/Doc0659.pdf.

Book.

City Directory.

Death Record.

Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas, ID0379 (Jonesboro, Indiana: Wilma Haas Lucas, Aug 2003) Doc0536.pdf.

Document, Misc.

Education Record.

Financial Record.

Find a Grave Memorial.

Headstone Inscription.

Journal of ID0001.

Loose Postcards (129) - To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards_Loose.htm) Acc002820.

Lucas, Wilma, The Haas Family, 1992. (Jonesboro, Indiana: Author, 1992; Bk3397/Doc3186.pdf. Map.

Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf.

Muncie City Directory, 1957. Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Indiana) City Directory 1957. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1957. "U.S. City Directories" https://www.myheritage.com/research/record-10705-445935969/august-haas-in-us-citydirectories, accessed 5 March 2020. Doc5637.pdf.

Newspaper Article.

Obituary, "August Haas, Foreman at Ball Bros. Co., Dies" (August Haas, ID0377), Muncie Evening Press (Muncie, Indiana), 17 July 1943, Page 7, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249326172/, accessed 9 May 2020. Doc5378.pdf.

Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, 18 July 1943. "August Haas Dead; Lingering Illness" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 July 1943, page 3, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/248650287/ (accessed 10 May 2020), Doc3987-003.pdf.

Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, Hartford City Newspaper, July 1943. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archives, Doc0566.pdf. Obituary.

US Social Security Administration, "Social Security Death Index", database.

Web Page, RobbHaas.

Yearbook.